

Town of St. Marys Mayor, Councillors, CAO, Planner and Staff

Re: Pending Application to develop the Arthur Meighen School Site:

The required public meeting to deal with the Application took place on Tuesday, January 9th, 2018, with the resolution that the Application with any revisions, Staff Comments, and the Planner's Final Report, would be referred back to the PAC. The PAC would make a recommendation to Council, and Council would then be in a position to make a final decision. It was estimated Council's final decision would be rendered sometime in February, 2018.

We are now in the month of May, and it is our understanding the Applicant has not been in discussions with the Town Staff for a few months. We are concerned this lack of action may very well continue into the foreseeable future.

We think the Applicant has had more than enough time to submit revisions if it wished, and it's time to put the Application back on the front burner.

We are requesting that Council send the Application with any revisions, Staff Comments, and the Planner's Final Report, to the June 4th PAC meeting, where the PAC could render its recommendation to Council. Council would then be in a position to render its decision on the Application at the June 26th Council Meeting.

Regards,

Community For Compatible Development

Paul King, President

Susan McMaster, Secretary

Henry Monteith, Treasurer